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MSDS标题

KLUBER KLUBERSYNTH GE 46-1200 MSDS报告

产品标题

丙二醇聚醚

CAS号

25322-69-4

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
KLUBER KLUBERSYNTH GE 46-1200

NFPA
Flammability 1
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 2
Reactivity 1
Chronic 0
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Specialist lubricant.
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SYNONYMS
"Polyalkylene Glycol Lubricant"

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Harmful in contact with skin.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Although ingestion is not thought to produce harmful effects, the material
may still be damaging to the health of the individual following ingestion,
especially where pre-  existing organ (e.g. liver, kidney) damage is evident.
Present definitions of harmful or toxic substances are generally based on
doses producing mortality (death) rather than those producing morbidity
(disease, ill-health). Gastrointestinal tract discomfort may produce nausea
and vomiting. In an occupational setting however, ingestion of insignificant
quantities is not thought to be cause for concern.  Accidental ingestion of
the material may be damaging to the health of the individual.  Adverse
effects associated with the administration of central nervous system
stimulants include labored breathing, coughing, narrowed airways, chest
tightness, and throat spasm. Muscular involvement may produce contraction
small localized muscle fibers (visible through the skin) or seizures.
Headache, dizziness, fever and confusion may also result. Other symptoms may
include nausea, vomiting, diarrhea and difficulty in urination, alterations
in blood pressure and irregular heart beat.  Lithium, in large doses, can
cause dizziness and weakness. If a low salt diet is in place,  kidney damage
can result. There may be dehydration, weight loss, skin effects and thyroid
disturbances. Central nervous system effects include slurred speech, blurred
vision, numbness, inco-ordination and convulsions. Repeated exposure can
cause diarrhea, vomiting,  tremor, muscle jerks and very brisk reflexes.

EYE
  Limited evidence or practical experience suggests, that the material may
cause eye irritation in a substantial number of individuals. Prolonged eye
contact may cause inflammation characterized by a temporary redness of the
conjunctiva (similar to windburn).
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SKIN
  Skin contact with the material may be harmful; systemic effects may
resultfollowing absorption.  The material is not thought to be a skin
irritant (as classified using animal models). Temporary discomfort, however,
may result from prolonged dermal exposures. Good hygiene practice requires
that exposure be kept to a minimum and that suitable gloves be used in an
occupational setting.  There is some evidence to suggest that the material
may cause moderate inflammation of the skin either following direct contact
or after a delay of some time. Repeated exposure can cause contact dermatitis
which is characterized by redness, swelling and blistering.  Skin contact is
not thought to have harmful health effects, however the material may still
produce health damage following entry through wounds, lesions or abrasions.
Entry into the blood-stream, through, for example, cuts, abrasions or
lesions, may produce systemic injury with harmful effects. Examine the skin
prior to the use of the material and ensure that any external damage is
suitably protected.  The material may cause skin irritation after prolonged
or repeated exposure and may produce on contact skin redness, swelling, the
production of vesicles, scaling and thickening of the skin.

INHALED
  The material is not thought to produce either adverse health effects or
irritation of the respiratory tract following inhalation (as classified using
animal models). Nevertheless, adverse effects have been produced following
exposure of animals by at least one other route and good hygiene practice
requires that exposure be kept to a minimum and that suitable control
measures be used in an occupational setting.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Long-term exposure to the product is not thought to produce chronic effects
adverse to the health (as classified using animal models); nevertheless
exposure by all routes should be minimized as a matter of course.
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